
School Attendance
08 July 2024 - 12 July 2024

Our school weekly attendance was: 94.6% 
This was above the primary national average of 93.9%

Attendance this week so far: 97.4% 
Attendance this term so far: 94.6% 

NEWSLETTER
T h u r s d a y  1 8 t h  J u l y  2 0 2 4

S u m m e r  2  T e r m

 
JULY

 Fri 19th Last day of term
End of year celebration
assembly (9.30am-11am)
Yr 6 vs parents rounders 

(11-12pm) 
Yr 6 parents stay for lunch

(12-1pm)

SEPTEMBER
Mon 2nd

Staff training day
Tues 3rd

Start of term
Thurs 5th

Wonderdome visits school 
Payment via ParentPay

Mon 23rd 
FOLs AGM in school 2.30pm

All welcome

OCTOBER
Tues 8th

Seeing is believing session for
parents of children in all

classes 2pm-3.15pm

Looking ahead:
DECEMBER
Weds 18th

Whole school pantomime trip
(including Nursery)

Pop-up Library Dates;
12th September

3rd October
24th October
14th November

5th December (Collection)

Please ensure you clear
any ParentPay balances

by the end of term

Together We Can

DIARY DATES

Hello everyone 
As we end a highly enjoyable school year, I would like to reflect on the
highlights.
In September we welcomed a new teaching team and Mrs Bennett, Mr
Mortimer and Miss Templeman have all made a positive impact and
embraced our school values, embodying our vision of " together we can".
November saw a much-anticipated Ofsted inspection recognise our
success as a small and unique school. In April we extended our provision to
include 2 year olds in the Early Years. All of this, combined with an
engaging and rich curriculum and educational experiences and visits has
seen 2023-24 bring much joy to all.
Thank you, as always, for your support towards staff and the education of
your children. We feel fortunate to have a positive school community of
parents, carers and family members.

I would like to thank all the staff and governors for their dedication to
Leavening School this year. They are a truly exceptional team.

We are sadly saying goodbye to one of our longest serving governors this
summer, Neil Audsley. Neil has served as a governor at Leavening for an
astounding 22 years. I have had the privilege and pleasure of working with
Neil for the last 12 years, since he appointed me into the role of
headteacher in 2012. Neil's unfaltering commitment to the school and our
community is to be admired. He has been a solid and steady leader over
the years, steering Leavening in the right direction despite any challenges
or turbulence faced. His own children attended the school and he will
always remain part of our school. Thank you Neil for your service to the
school. 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a safe and pleasant summer holidays.
Take good care and we will look forward to welcoming you back to school
on Tuesday 2nd September.

My best wishes

Sian Mitchell  
Headteacher



A word from the Chair of Governors; James Robinson
 Neil Audsley retires after 22 years of service to our school. We will all miss him and yet he’s still going to be next
door! For every football he has had to retrieve and boiler problem he has helped resolve (the access to the boiler

house is through his garden) we are truly grateful. Neil will continue to support the school and the Leavening
community with the best possible support offered by his wife, who has the pleasure of seeing him more frequently

now the governor meetings no longer feature in their calendar. 
If you do see Neil about, especially in the Jolly Farmers, you might like to know that his leaving present entitles him

to free beer for a short period of time.  It’s been a pleasure to work alongside Neil and to learn so much about the
value of community and public service. James

Our two performances of our hit musical 'Rock Bottom' went really well last week. The children did amazingly well
to learn so many lines and songs for such a long production. Thank you to all families for supporting with the

costumes and coming along to watch and enthusiastically cheering the children on. 

Thank you to Miss Templeman and
Mrs Stockill who organised such a
brilliant show. Leavening certainly

knows how to put on a good
performance with its talented

children, staff and high aspirations!

‘Rock Bottom’ Summer Production

Year 6 attended the " Crucial
Crew" event which educated
them on the following topics:

Anti-social behaviour; drugs and
alcohol awareness; fire safety ;

smoking and vaping awareness;
online safety and water safety.

Here is our allotment, located at the very front of Leavening
allotments. As you can see the children and staff have worked

incredibly hard to design and start off our growing journey. 
We are now looking forward to

seeing it grow. Over the summer
we are looking for keen helpers to

carry out a bit of regular light
weeding to keep on top of the
growing and ensure it doesn't

become too unmanageable for our
return in September. Do you think
you can help? If so please speak to

Susie in the office. Thank you 

The workshops were interactive and informative, and the children came away with lots of important knowledge. 

Crucial Crew

Leavening School’s Allotment



Friends of Leavening School (FoLS)
A huge thank you to the FoLS team, those who have helped with events and everyone who has supported our

fundraising over this academic year. We cannot run these events without the help of volunteers, so it is very much
appreciated. Events over this year have made the following profits: 

Halloween Disco: £155 | Combined Christmas events: £501 | Movie afternoon: £110 | Valentines Disco: £120
Chocolate Bingo: £213 | Summer Disco: £95 | Summer Raffle: £366

Ice-lolly sales and donations from refreshments at events: £70

The focus for the FoLS fundraising this year has been the Wider Opportunities (WOPP) music sessions.
The next FoLS AGM, to discuss future school fundraising events and ideas, will take place in school on 

Monday 23rd September at 2.30pm. All welcome!






